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 After the year-long public planning process, Austin Parks Foundation, in collaboration 
 with the City of Austin Parks and Recreation Department and the Windsor Park 
 Neighborhood Association, is happy to present the Park Concept Plan for Earl J. 
 Pomerleau Pocket Park. The plan is intended to guide development of the parkland in 
 the years to come and provide an inclusive community space for all residents. 
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 * One adjustment was made to the final plan, based on comments expressed at Public 
 Meeting #3.   The native grass meadow previously shown in the back (plan northeast) of 
 the property has been switched in location with the back open play lawn to 
 accommodate existing neighbors concerns of stray balls and allowing the preservation 
 of existing wildflowers present on the site. Additionally, this slight change from the Draft 
 Park Concept Plan shows the space requirements for small pick up ball games. 

 Park Amenity Prioritization and Implementation Strategy 

 With the parkland currently closed to the public, the first step will be to open the park 
 and obtain a park sign on Patton Lane, to signify the undeveloped land as usable 
 parkland.  Coupled with efforts that have been done to date to remove invasive species 
 and improvement of visibility into the park, regular maintenance of maintained lawn 
 areas shall be coordinated with the City of Austin to allow use of space. 

 Top three priorities for implementation identified in the final public input data included 
 the play area, trails and picnic areas. 

 While no funding has been currently identified for implementation, the Park Design 
 Committee and Windsor Park Neighborhood Association will continue to collaborate 
 with PARD and APF to advocate and seek funding to implement park master plan 
 recommendations. 
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 Preliminary Opinion of Probable Cost 

 A preliminary itemized opinion of unit cost has been included in this plan.  This is a high 
 level estimate for the purpose of identifying and securing funding for the implementation 
 of specific park amenities.  All future design and construction projects should include a 
 more developed opinion of probable cost based on current costs, labor and competitive 
 bidding. 
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